Harnham C.E. Junior School



Saxon Road, Harnham, Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP2 8JZ

Telephone: (01722) 327218

Website: www.harnham-jun.wilts.sch.uk

General e-mail: office@harnham-jun.wilts.sch.uk

e-mail: head@harnham-jun.wilts.sch.uk

Friday 27th April 2018

Headteacher: Mr L Coles BEd(Hons) MEd NPQH

Newsletter No 27

Dear Parents/Guardians

Lunch Debts – There is still a considerably large sum of £527 owing to the kitchen. Thank you to those of you who came in to pay your lunch balances this week. If you have received a debt letter today please make sure that you clear the debt on Monday morning and send enough money to cover the debt **and** future lunches for the week, or term if possible. Please come and talk to us if you have any difficulties paying, we can't help unless we know.

Sports Day 2018 – We have noted that the weather patterns over the last few years have changed – with warmer, drier days from Mid-May until the end of June, and then unsettled until the end of the academic year (and then persistent rain for the whole of the summer holiday...). So, in an attempt to beat the British weather system, this summer we are aiming to hold Sports Day on Wednesday 23rd May, to take advantage of what we confidently predict will be a heat-wave. The traditional inter-year-group races will be held during the afternoon and, as in previous years, parents wishing to join their child(ren) for a picnic lunch beforehand will be asked to sign in at the main office before being escorted to a meeting point to collect their child(ren) for lunch. Final details will be shared nearer the date.

Lunch Boxes – We seem to have a large number of lunch boxes left over at the end of each day – please could you help us by reminding your children to collect them before leaving School. Could we also request that they are all clearly named on the outside; the lunch-boxes, rather than the children.

Late Arrivals – If your children do not arrive at school by the official start time of 8.40am please remember that they need to sign in at Reception before going to their classrooms.

Updated Dates for Terms 5 & 6, so far ...

Friday 27 th April 2018	Bikeability – Day 2
	(re-arranged from the 29 th March due to
	the weather – Full)
7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7. 7	
Monday 7 th May 2018	BANK HOLIDAY – School Closed
Monday 14 th May to Thursday 17 th May 2018	Year 6 – SATs Week
Thursday 17 th May 2018	Harnham Junior School Choir and
•	Orchestra – Performance for Parents at
	6.30pm
Friday 18th May 2018	HSA: Chocolate Bingo Evening
	9 9
Saturday 19th May 2018	Salisbury Schools Mini-Marathon
Wednesday 23 rd May 2018	Sports Day 2018
Friday 25 th May 2018	Break up at 3.15pm for Half Term
Monday 28th May to Friday 1st June 2018	HALF TERM – School Closed
Monday 4 th June 2018	BACK TO SCHOOL
Wednesday 6 th June 2018	Photographer Visit – Class Photos

Thursday 14 th June 2018	HSA: Table Top Sale
Wednesday 27 th June 2018	HSA: Disco Night
Thursday 5 th July 2018	HSA: Zumbathon at 7.30pm
Monday 9th July 2018	Brass and Woodwind Concert
Tuesday 10 th July 2018	Harnham Junior School's 50th Birthday
Friday 13 th July 2018	HSA: Beetle Drive (held at the Infant's School)
Wednesday 25 th July 2018	TD DAY – School Closed
Thursday 27th July 2018	SUMMER BREAK – School Closed

Green Cards – Well done to both Cherry and Juniper Classes who have strived and tied to win the most green cards this week for their good deeds, outstanding behaviour and many achievements. We hope you enjoy your non-uniform day next Friday, 4th May.

Attendance – The winners of the Smith Cup for the highest attendance for the last week are, also, Juniper Class, who achieved a fantastic 100% attendance. A double Well Done to Juniper Class for their modelling of outstanding behaviour and attendance.

We hope you all have a very enjoyable weekend.

Mr L Coles - Headteacher

Don't Forget -

PSA Weekly Parent Support Drop In

Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays @ 2.30pm or Call 07542 822 846 to speak to Mandy.

School Office Opening Times

Monday to Friday, 8.30am to 3.30pm or Call 01722 327218 Email office@harnham-jun.wilts.sch.uk